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INFORMATION UPDATE 

TO: Mayor and Members 
City Council 

DATE: October 26, 2020 
SUBJECT: Enbridge Gas Inc. Leave to Construct Application for the 

2021 Dawn to Parkway Extension (Wards 13 and 15)  
WARD(S) AFFECTED: Wards 13 and 15 
SUBMITTED BY: Tony Sergi 

Senior Director, Growth Management Division
Planning and Economic Development Department 

SIGNATURE: 

Per Report PED20053, Enbridge Gas Inc. has submitted a leave to construct 10.2 
kilometres of 48-inch diameter natural gas pipeline and associated facilities in the City 
of Hamilton from the Kirkwall Valve Site to the Hamilton Valve Site with the Ontario 
Energy Board (OEB).   

On May 19, 2020, the OEB issued Procedural Order #7 and Decision on Adjournment 
due to the uncertainties arising from the COVID-19 pandemic and its potential impact on 
the Project.   

As result, Condition #2 of the order required that: 

“2. Enbridge Gas shall file with the OEB and copy all the parties in the proceeding, no 
later than November 19, 2020 a report with an update on the status of the planning 
for the Project, and a proposal for re-commencing the hearing process, including 
proposals for the filing of any updated evidence.”  

On October 22nd, 2020, the City of Hamilton met with Enbridge Gas Inc. virtually, which 
was followed by receipt of a letter indicating that with the ongoing pandemic persisting 
for the foreseeable future, Enbridge Gas Inc. has determined that there is no longer a 
need for the project in the timeframe originally proposed (see Appendix “A” to this 
Information Update).   
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Accordingly, Enbridge Gas Inc. has withdrawn its application to the OEB for leave to 
construct the Kirkwall-Hamilton pipeline project. 

However, as noted in their letter, Enbridge Gas Inc. will review the project in 2021 and 
advise the City should conditions change and necessitate a new project application 
filing with the OEB.  It is important to note that this project could be re-initiated by 
Enbridge Gas Inc. in the future, should conditions warrant.  

Staff confirmed per the OEB website submission of the letter of withdrawal to the OEB 
per the link below; and, as attached as Appendix “B” to this Information Update.  

http://www.rds.oeb.ca/HPECMWebDrawer/Record?q=casenumber%3AEB-2019-
0159&sortBy=recRegisteredOn-&pageSize=400  

Based on the foregoing, the application for leave to construct 10.2 kilometres of 48-inch 
diameter natural gas pipeline and associated facilities in the City of Hamilton from the 
Kirkwall Valve Site to the Hamilton Valve Site with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) is 
now withdrawn and therefore closed.  

Should you have any questions or concerns pertaining to the above, please do not 
hesitate to contact Alvin Chan at 905-546-2424 Ext 2978 or alvin.chan@hamilton.ca. 

APPENDICES AND SCHEDULES ATTACHED 

Appendix “A” – Enbridge Gas Inc. Letter to City of Hamilton – October 22, 2020. 
Appendix “B” – Enbridge Gas Inc. Letter to and as registered with Ontario Energy Board 

    Website – October 22, 2020. 

AC/sd 

http://www.rds.oeb.ca/HPECMWebDrawer/Record?q=casenumber%3AEB-2019-0159&sortBy=recRegisteredOn-&pageSize=400
http://www.rds.oeb.ca/HPECMWebDrawer/Record?q=casenumber%3AEB-2019-0159&sortBy=recRegisteredOn-&pageSize=400
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